
 

 

 

 

 

Memorandum 

To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners 

From: Greg Kellogg, Transportation Director 

Date: 11/14/2024 

Re: 
 

Resolution Authorizing the Purchase of a Leased Sheriff’s Patrol Vehicle for 

Transfer to MMRMA Salvage Buyer - Car Pool 

 

The Car Pool department is requesting authorization to purchase a leased 2021 Dodge Charger patrol 

vehicle from Enterprise Fleet Management that was involved in a crash and declared a total loss by 

MMRMA Insurance. The purchase is necessary for the County to assume title of the totaled vehicle so it 

can be transferred to a salvage buyer arranged by MMRMA. 

 

The purchase price will be the Current Book Value of $10,688, which is the amount owed on the lease. 

Upon transfer, MMRMA will issue payment to County for the vehicle’s Actual Cash Value (ACV) of 

$16,500.  

 

The insurance proceeds will be used to offset the purchase cost, and the remaining funds of $5,812 will be 

applied to the replacement lease to reduce monthly payments. 

 

If you have any questions please contact me directly at 517-540-7843. 
 

LIVINGSTON COUNTY, MICHIGAN 
CAR POOL DEPARTMENT 

 

 
3950 W. Grand River, Howell, MI 48855 

Phone 517-540-7847 Fax 517-546-5088 

Web Site: www.livgov.com/lets 


